MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

This document is from the files of the Office of the Maine Attorney General as transferred to the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library on January 19, 2022

March 21, 1988

Mr. E. C. Peterson Town Commissioner Van Buren, Maine

Dear Mr. Petersons

State Treasurer Smith left with me your letter of March 10, in the second paragraph of which you were inquiring about the applying toward payment of taxes of certain residents of Van Buren, pay for work which they have done prior to August 11, 1937, when your town was taken over.

I talked with Mr. Smith about this and then told him I would write to you because I have always felt that until we had gotten a complete survey of the financial condition of the town it would be dangerous to make any such payments. If these men were to be paid any money and were suffering from lack of it, I should have some sympathy with the proposition of paying them, but as it is simply a credit against taxes which credit can be made in the future, I am firmly convinced that we should not make any such application at the present time. If we do this we are starting a long train of claims for credits for other matters that I am very sure will bother us.

I shall look forward to seeing you in the near future and discuss this matter more in detail with you.

Very truly yours,

Franz U. Burkett Attorney General